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Tel: 0161 284 5464 Tel: 0161 284 5465 
Text to report absences: 07786 202399

Voice message report absences ; 0844 2393524
Email: info@yewtree.oldham.sch.uk 

Web: www.yewtree.oldham.sch.uk


Executive Headteacher – Mrs. M. R. Buckley

Head of School – Mr. R. Bhatti
   


___________________________________________________________

Attendance
It has been fantastic to welcome your children back to school after the lockdown period and it has been amazing to see their enthusiasm for learning and the progress that they have made in such a short period. 

It is now more than ever that regular school attendance is paramount. The children over the past year have missed a substantial amount of learning which the school is working to address over the remaining weeks. It is vital for this reason that your child is present in school each day so that the gaps in learning do not increase, putting them at a disadvantage to their peers. 

After the Easter break, the school will be working hard to increase the attendance of the children in school and have set each child the target of 95% attendance for the summer term.

To promote good attendance, we will be rewarding the children each week who have managed to achieve 100% attendance. This small reward (ice cream, chocolate etc.) is aimed at building up the children’s motivation to want to come into school. Also by having a weekly reward system it allows children who may have been ill the opportunity the week after to receive a reward. 

Furthermore, at the end of each half term, we aim to reward all of the children who have managed to attain the 96% target set. This will involve a fun activity movie and popcorn, sports activities etc. Once the Covid restrictions have been lifted we aim at extending this to bowling trips, cinema trips and special visitors coming into the school. 

Finally, I understand that some absences cannot be avoided due to illness, however, all absences must be reported to the school office by 9.30 am. It is our responsibility to ensure that all children are safe. If your child is absent and you have not notified the school this could result in a home visit to check on the welfare of the child. If this pattern of absence were to continue it could lead to a fixed penalty notice and a referral to the School’s Attendance Improvement Officer. This is something that we would not wish to do. 

Once again, thank you for your continued support during the last year. The staff are and will continue to work tirelessly to support your child’s progress for the remainder of the school year and into the next.
Yours sincerely

Martine Buckley

EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER
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